
   Town of Sandown, NH 

Highway/Sanitation Department  

320 Main Street/P.O. Box 1756 

Sandown, NH  03873 

603-887-3484 

Fax# 603-887-5163 

 

 

In 2023, the Sanitation Department continued to be busy. The crew has handled it 

well and will continue to handle it in the future.  

 

You must have a sticker to utilize the transfer station. Stickers can be obtained at 

the transfer station with proper identification and your motor vehicle registration. 

We ask that you follow the transfer station rules. Many of those rules are a result of 

the mandates the State has imposed on the town. If you have any questions, please 

ask an attendant.      

 

Recycling has rebounded a bit. We are making some adjustments with new 

vendors, hoping recycling continues to grow since it is less expensive than having 

materials go into household trash.   

 

Pamela Gallant joined the team this year. We plan to add additional staff members 

in 2024.  

 

I would like to thank Southeast Regional Refuse Disposal, Northeast Resource 

Recovery Association, Waste Management, Pinard Container, JD Recyclables, and 

all our employees.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Arthur Genualdo 

Public Works Director  
 

Arthur Genualdo, DPW Director  

Richard O’Hanley, Supervisor   

Alex Brooks  

John Runcie 

 


